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www.maumeevalleygrowers.com  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

- MINUTES -

Thursday – August  11, 2016
NOON
Palmer Energy Company – Conference Room
 
President Jill Bench called the meeting to order at 12:16 pm.  

Board Attendees (7):   Joe Perlaky, Ralph Keefe,  Anne Schenk, Jill Bench, Deb Bettinger, Ian Hoen and Josh Miller.  Jennifer Boldt, Jeff Creque and Kim Bunge were excused.  Greg Barrow, Eric Stallkamp, Walt Krueger and Jacob Urrutia were absent.   
Deb Bettinger made a motion to accept minutes as written.  Ralph Keefe Kim Bunge seconded.  Motion passed.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORTS
President Report – There were several discussions involving recent trade shows, workshops and garden displays within our region.  Jill commented on summer trials, new floriculture items and how the plantings in Perrysburg and Ottawa Hills looked great.  Many of those items were provided by MVGA members.
Vice-President Report – No report
Secretary Report – No report 

Treasurer’s Report – Deb Bettinger reported a checkbook balance of $55,573.01 as of end of July in addition to $2,028.69 owed in A/R. There was no grant financial activity.  None expected until September.  Deb Bettinger made a motion to accept minutes as written.  Ralph Keefe seconded.  Motion passed.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT
· Joe Perlaky reviewed several correspondence items including our sponsorship of the 4H program at the Lucas County Fair, recycling program challenges and possible solutions, hoop house planning involving the City of Toledo including the differences between Ohio and Michigan.

· He provided a summary of our food hub program which officially began shipping and selling produce four weeks ago.  Weekly variety and volumes continue to increase.  We started with 4 growers and are now up to 7.  There are 16 growers interested in participating.  As the program rolls out, growers will be added.  
· The 2016 goal of this pilot project is to establish and streamline ordering, logistic and accounts receivable / payables systems including our software protocol.  

· Hoen’s Greenhouse & Garden center has become essential to the logistics role by providing the drop point for our farmers.  We are also using their cooler and have space to store our extra boxes.  Many thanks to the Hoen’s family for opening up their facility to us and being a part of the process!

· The pilot project has developed a two-pronged approach.  Small NW Ohio Farmers are providing local food to both NW Ohio and exporting to other areas of Ohio.

· Community outreach is also developing nicely through several gleaning programs and #2 pickups in collaboration with several non-profit organizations such as food pantries and food banks in the area.
· Marketing material is being finalized and will be distributed throughout the community starting next week.

· There will be a farmer planning meeting in November to discuss the 2016 rollout and establish price range projections and produce varieties for 2017.  The goal is to increase activity substantially.

· MVGA will be Group GAP certified in 2017 including those small farmers choosing to participate in the food program which will work toward their GAP certification.  The USDA, FDA and OSU Extension agencies will be collaborating with us to insure proper guidelines are implemented.   
COMMITTEE REPORTS

· Education/Events – Jennifer Boldt
· Summer Workshop:
· Josh Miller provided an overview and highlights from the Summer Retail Roundtable held at Lievens Greenhouse in Perrysburg.  Both Ch. 11 & 24 covered the event highlighting our speaker Jim Entry and his new fertilizer product currently being sold locally at the Andersons.  Jim, a retired USDA-ARS official is the Director of Research and Development for “Greenze.”
· A meeting will be set to discuss details of our November Annual meeting, date confirmation, auction and other programming items such as a raffle and door prizes etc.

· Finance Committee – Deb Bettinger

· A Finance committee will be schedule sometime at Charlies on Airport Hwy in September to evaluate this year’s 2016 & 2017 proposed budget.

· Marketing – Jill Bench 

· Joe commented that initial results obtained from 4 retail growers indicate coupon usage down a bit but the cost per order to be up significantly from the mid $60’s to mid-$80 range.  Quite a jump.  Those specifics will be presented at our annual meeting in November.
· Our retail growers raised $896.55 (to date) for our Food For Thought food donation program this year.  A POS system reminding the cashier to ask each customer if they would like to add a dollar to the donation program is by far, the single most effective strategy to increase donation contributions.  A small incentive set aside for staff members is also a great idea. 
· Scholarship Program – Jill Bench
· Discussions were held on the following topics:

· The deadline has passed with no applicants.  Seeking guidance.

· Need history of the original endowment from Charter founders
· Should scholarship criteria be modified to include secondary programs in high schools? Should teachers also be included in award considerations? 

· Should the award amount be increased?  Jill will follow-up with charter members.

There was no new business.  A motion to adjourn was made by Anne Schenk and seconded by Ian Hoen.  (There was a sidebar discussion on solar) 
Minutes submitted by Secretary Josh Miller
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Next Board meeting:  Thursday, October 13th at Palmer Energy (5577 Airport Hwy.) at Noon

